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Replacing traditional gravity drain with cost-efficient PSS technique (pressure sewerage system) appears to be a more and more common way to handle wastewater in the countryside and other areas outside established municipal wastewater systems.
The nine communities in the so-called VASAM-group in the southwest of Skane area are in different stages of implementing the PSS technique and their experiences vary. The VASAM-group has initiated a project to investigate usage and different experiences in the VASAM communities. The project pointed out a certain problem area concerning hydrogen sulfide that has been the object for further studies. Measurements for hydrogen sulfide were made at the outlet point of approximately 10 PSS systems. The studies were followed by a closer look upon the design and calculation presumptions used by the suppliers.
By the end of 2002, there were approximately 930 pump units being used in six of the nine VASAM communities. Construction of the first systems started about 1985 in Vellinge, but the main part of the system has been built from 1995 and forward. The VASAM-communities uses the PSS technique in a similar way, connected areas consist of permanent self-contained households in villages and stand-alone property outside the densely built-up area.
Experiences of the PSS running routines are overall good in VASAM communities, the malfunctions are fewer than what has been reported from other communities. One thing to worry about is the unexplained presence of hydrogen sulfide that appears randomly in some of the PSS systems. Studies where the level of hydrogen sulfide was measured tell us that hydrogen sulfide appears in all PSS systems but that the level of concentration varies. No relation has been confirmed between the level of hydrogen sulfide and the construction of the system regarding retention time, etc. 
Examination of the systems has shown that as a result of exaggerated calculated wastewater levels being used by the suppliers, many of the system are over dimensioned and not adjusted to the real wastewater level from the connected households. This could be one explanation to some of the presence of hydrogen sulfide in the systems, and it also constitutes a risk of sedimentation buildup in the pipes in the future. The average wastewater level for self-contained households that the suppliers have used for their calculations appears to be 50 to 75 percent above the experienced level. 
We recommend that the entrepreneurs/suppliers should be required not only to give details regarding pressure calculations but also retention time in a dimensioned system in the future buildout of the PSS system. When calculations are based on average wastewater levels, a figure of 400 liters per household should be used for self-contained households if not certain circumstances state otherwise. 
There are good reasons for the VASAM group to continue the cooperation concerning the operation of the PSS systems. A future project could be to develop a common system for following up malfunctions. This system would not only allow the VASAM group to exchange experiences and ideas but also supply them with a good platform in future negotiations with the suppliers of the PSS technique.
